Administrative/Professional Committee Meeting

April 18, 2007, Pew Campus, DeVos 303C
Minutes

Present: Jennifer Allard, Joe Blythe, Michelle Burke, Steve Leeser, Steve Lipnicki, Jennifer McCaul, Koleta Moore, Scott Richardson, Betty Schaner, Sue Sloop, Greg Wilson, Dave Vandersloot

Guest: Sue Korzinek, Director of Information Technology

A. Update on Banner Implementation

1. Registration

· 10,000 students registered in the first week

· Comments from students were both positive and negative, with some students voicing concerns about the challenges in registration.

2. Enhancements to Banner

· These will be coming over the next few years to improve functionality

· Will take some time to build all the programs necessary – major declaration, self-service reports, etc.

· Banner did add some new functions that are better than the old system – week at a glance is one example.

· There are more to come – IT will keep us updated as those are added.

3. Records Conversion – July 13 – 16

· All student records will be converted to Banner this summer – testing will occur after that before the system will go live for all to use.

· This includes student records, student accounts, academic history.

· The old system will be maintain for several years until reports can be easily run off Banner – we will still need to request most reports from the Records Office.

4. Grading

· Initially, grading was to be done electronically at the end of the summer semester – this has been postponed and will go live for the fall. Too difficult and time consuming to do the transition in the middle of the summer when student records are being converted at the same time.

5. 07/08 Enhancements

· Class lists and major/minor lists will be available – these currently do not exist in Self Service Banner and the programs need to be written

· On line major declaration process – will be using the old process of filling out forms until the new program is written and functioning.

· Room scheduling system for building the annual schedule

· Housing applications for assigning rooms

6. Questions?

· Class list reports – how do we run these in the meantime? Sue explained that these can be done in INB (Internet Native Banner) under the CRN (Course Record Number) for each course.

· Students by Major Lists? – not available currently, but hoping to get this up and running this fall.
· G#’s and Security – does the G# protect a student’s privacy? Sue explained that the system is as secure as the students will allow it to be. Their pin number protects them from other students having access to their records. Need to be sure to keep this confidential. The elimination of social security numbers provides additional security for students. The system is VERY “hacker safe” – problems arise when laptops are stolen and contain student data.

· Any additional thoughts on connecting Banner to the on line catalog? This wasn’t on Sue’s list, but she will check into it. 

7. Comments?

· Registration is more difficult…..or is it just different? New students won’t know the difference, so orientation will be key in reducing those challenges. Junior/senior holds from classes will be eliminated once the student records history is moved this summer. Some challenges in selecting lab courses – system will be “tweaked” to provide more information to students during registration – we went with the basic model this year, but there are things that can be done to make it more informative. Just send Sue your comments.

· Luminis? Where are we on this? The launch of this program is on hold until Banner implementation and enhancements are complete. Looking at starting work again possibly next fall or winter.

Be sure to send any additional questions or comments to Sue.

B. Subcommittee Updates

1. Salary and Benefits Sub Committee – Steven Lipnicki

· The vacation policy statement will need additional work and will be revisited in future meetings. Hope to have something for the AP Committee to review next month.

· Salary comparisons between work groups – Linda Yuhas will be conducting some analysis of salary levels between work groups to see if there are any inconsistencies. Report on this expected in the next couple months.

· Martin Luther King Day – What can be done to encourage all AP staff to attend?

· Need to make sure supervisors are allowing staff to attend intercultural events.
· This is key to cultural awareness and part of our annual evaluations

· Many staff have voiced their concerns about supervisors not allowing them to attend events that are scheduled during work hours.

· Alternatives?? 

· Webcasts of speakers and workshops

· Community work counts too

· Need more cultural events in Grand Rapids – collaboration with other city events

· Identify ways to include cultural awareness in our approach to our jobs – outreach to students

· This has to be part of leadership training for supervisors

· Planners need to be cognizant of days of week/time of day in planning events as well as the academic calendar

· Needs to be more clearly stated in the AP Handbook

2. Professional Development Sub-Committee – Dave VanderSloot

· Coreen Pelton (president of the COT Union) proposed that the COT and AP professional development committees merge for the sake of effectiveness and efficiency.

· The Professional Development Sub-Committee did not agree to a merger, but did agree that many opportunities for collaboration exist. 

· Given the differences in approach between the two committees, the AP Committee supports the AP Subcommittee for Professional Development in their stance to maintain separate groups, with the recommendation that both groups work more closely to identify strategies for collaboration.

C. Annual AP Luncheon Arrangements

1. Update on Theme/Décor

· Chemistry theme – using old chemistry supplies to enhance centerpieces; AP committee to wear haz-mat suits or lab coats; toxic waste sludge bars have been ordered as give-aways; beakers will replace drinking glasses. 

2. Menu

· Decided on something new with pork medallions, with a vegetarian option for those who do not want pork. Catering will provide more vegetarian options that usual just in case there are more people who do not want pork. Menu card will be placed at all seats with chemistry theme.

3. Program

· Greg Wilson presented a rough draft of the program. 

· Jennifer A. offered UPO as a source for help with this.

· Suggestion was made to remove past achievement award winners and include only the past year’s winners for all awards – this was agreed on by all members

· Greg will work with UPO on finalizing the program

4. Reserved Seating

· Only for AP committee, sub-committee chairs and the president

· Michelle will send email to all who need to be aware.

5. MC for Program: Michelle and Dave will share this

6. RSVP’s are low – Scott has requested that the HRO staff start calling those who didn’t respond to ensure an accurate count. Currently at 240 for the event.

7. Script – Dottie Barnes is working with the president on preparing his script for the event.

D. AP Transition Retreat – Wednesday, June 20 from 12:00 – 4:00 (location to be announced)

· Lunch will be included

· All new AP members will be strongly encouraged to attend

· Michelle and Dave to work on agenda and format

E. Awards Committee Update

1. This year’s winners were announced – great distribution between groups

2. Some clarification is needed for the nomination process when starting again next year
3. Big thank you to Ben Rapin for his help in setting up the automated process

F. Elections Update – Michelle

1. Motion to change AP Committee terms to a two-year staggered term beginning with this election

· approved and seconded

· passed unanimously

· Michelle will forward information to HRO to change AP handbook

2. Discussion on “at-large” representatives – should they be appointed or elected

· decision was tabled for this year

· open group spots will be filled this year, with at-large representation decided later

3. Nomination timeline will be very short this year – those groups with open spots are encouraged to begin soliciting nominations

4. Voting will take place via the web:  www.gvsu.edu/ballot
5. Nomination and election information will be coming soon for distribution to groups

Next Meeting: May 16, Alumni House

No guest speaker

Bylaw revisions

Statistics from HRO about pay for adjunct teaching assignments for AP and non-GVSU.

Upcoming Events:

Early May – A/P Elections
May 1 – Annual Awards Luncheon
May 16 - Allendale- Alumni House

June 13 – A/P Open Forum – NOTE THE DATE CHANGE!!!
June 20 - AP Committee/Subcommittee Transition Retreat – 12:00 – 4:00 – University Club, Pew Campus
Respectfully Submitted,

Betty Schaner
